CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, AUGUST 25, 2003

9:00 A.M. – ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:  
McKinley Williams (Chair), Paul Lee, Carlos Murillo, James Eyestone, Darlene Poe, Lynda Lawrence, Jeanette Moore, Jim Taylor, Saul Jones, Benny Barnes

ABSENT:
Frank Hernandez

McKinley Williams welcomed James Eyestone to the meeting.  Randy Watkins will be out on extended leave until September 27, so James will be attending Operations Council in Randy’s place until he returns.

I.  Modifications to Police Sergeant Job Description
Everyone was referred to the revised Police Services Sergeant job description (changes underlined).  District H.R. sent the proposed changes to CCC.  The new job description is going to this month’s Governing Board, but everyone was asked if there were any major problems with the revisions.

The changes to the job description came from Chancellor’s Cabinet, where it was felt that District Police Officers should be aware that this is an educational environment.  Campus officers are police officers, but should also be sensitive to the fact as a college, free speech and peaceful demonstrations are encouraged.

Carlos Murillo pointed out that the word “series” in the second line under Definition isn’t really the correct word to use, and Paul Lee made a note of that.  Carlos also asked about the third line from the bottom of the first page, which refers to administering first aid or CPR.  He wanted to know if other personnel can perform CPR or if it must be a campus police officer.  Paul Lee responded that anyone can perform first aid, but they wanted to make sure this duty is in the Police Sergeant’s job description.  Police sergeants must be certified in CPR.

McKinley Williams distributed the proposed reorganization of Police Services.  Paul Lee said that due to Chief Couser’s and Lt. Dave Olson’s retirements, some reorganization had to be made.  There needs to be a police sergeant on duty at night.  Under the proposed organization chart, a night sergeant would come from DVC, and the Chief of Police would perform his own job and the lieutenant’s job at DVC.  The night sergeant will be required to travel to all three campuses each night.  The hours would be 5:00 p.m. – 12 midnight.  
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Currently at CCC, there are two officers working day shift and swing shift on Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday, and one officer on both shifts on Friday, Saturday, Sunday and Monday.  There is one graveyard officer that comes out of CCC.  The graveyard officer’s days off are Wednesday and Thursday, so an officer from DVC comes here on those nights.

It was asked what functions the two detectives perform.  Paul said the two detectives do whatever follow-up is required for all crimes.  They interview witnesses, take the charges to the District Attorney’s office, etc.  Mike Zocchi and Tom Sharp are the two detectives.

It was asked if the Sergeant plays a major role in training police aides, and Paul responded that the Sergeants focus more on the police officers’ training.  There are about 15 aides on the CCC campus who work 20 hours per week.  The aides work from 7:00 a.m. until 10:30 p.m. and Saturdays.  They are available for escort.  If anyone needs an escort they should call Extension 4207.  McKinley Williams asked Paul Lee to send something to the campus community about the escort service.  There are many students who don’t know this service is available.

McKinley Williams asked Paul if the campus is safer.  Paul was looking at some statistics and found there was a high rate of auto thefts last year.  He has asked his officers to increase patrols in the parking lots.  Auto burglaries have gone down slightly.  As far as safety in general, there haven’t been a lot of reports of assaults or other violent crimes.  McKinley Williams said the Operations Council would like to receive monthly reports about crime on campus.

Benny Barnes asked Paul about the golf carts.  They appear to help the police aides get around on campus tremendously.  We had been given the carts for one year, and now the year is up and there is no money to purchase them.  Paul said the used carts cost $4,000 and new ones can be purchased for $5,900.  It is unlikely the campus will purchase any golf carts unless someone has money in their budget and would like to purchase one.

Plans of Action

1.
Paul Lee will send something to the campus community about the escort service that is available through Police Services.

2.
Paul Lee will make monthly reports to Operations Council about crime on campus.

II.  Other

A.  Signage for Campus Buildings

Jim Taylor distributed the latest quote for signs for campus buildings.  The cost will be $22,325.  The new childcare building will be identified in the next schedule, and Jim 
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made a note to order a sign for that building, as well.  Directional signs are another project.

Plan of Action

Jim Taylor, Darlene Poe, and McKinley Williams will walk through campus and decide where the signs will be placed on each building.

B.  Admissions & Records

Jeanette Moore wanted to remind everyone that Saturday, August 30 and Sunday, August 31 are Board holidays (Labor Day), so there will be no classes on those days.  The Admissions & Records Office will be closed this weekend.

Jeanette reported that last week enrollment was up 6 percent.  The lines have been long and continuous.  The fee increase has added to the long lines.

C.  Open House

Jeanette Moore reported that planning for the Open House is going well.  Open House will be Saturday, October 18.  It will not be on the tennis courts this year, but up closer to the bus stops so it will be more visible.

There will be a car show, raffles for laptop computers and other prizes, and pony rides.  The goal is to have a more carnival-like atmosphere.  Anyone interested in participating or helping should contact Jeanette Moore or Michele Jackson.

The meeting adjourned at 9:36 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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